

City of Farmington 354 W. Main Street P.O. Box 150 Farmington, AR 72730 479-267-3865 479-267-3805 (fax)

SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL AGENDA June 16, 2011

A special meeting of the Farmington City Council will be held on Thursday, June 16, 2011 at 5:30 p.m.

City Hall

354 W. Main Street, Farmington, Arkansas.

- 1. Call to Order Mayor Ernie Penn
- 2. Roll Call City Clerk Kelly Thomas
- 3. Pledge of Allegiance
- 4. Comments from Citizens the Council will hear brief comments at this time from citizens. No action will be taken. All comments will be taken under advisement.
- 5. Request approval to bid repairs on Clyde Carnes.
- 6. Request approval to bid improvements on Archie Watkins.

124 WEST SUNBRIDGE, SUITE 5 • FAYETTEVILLE, ARKANSAS 72703

(479) 442-9127 • FAX (479) 582-4807

> DAVID L. JORGENSEN, P.E., P.L.S. JUSTIN L. JORGENSEN, P.E. BLAKE E. JORGENSEN, P.E.

City of Farmington P.O. Box 150 Farmington, AR 72730

6/15/11

Att: Farmington City Council

Re: Street Improvements/Street Repairs

As you know we experienced record flooding in the last couple of months and Clyde Carnes Road was washed out in several places due to this flooding. The creek next to Clyde Carnes washes out of its banks and onto the road. The best way to solve this problem is to re-channelize the creek, move it south and do extensive slope stabilization and this would be at great expense. To help protect/repair this road we made plans to repair the damaged areas and install grouted rip-rap. This rip rap is required to help prevent erosion. In some areas where the creek is close to the road, we have called for additional erosion protection (rip-rap). This road will flood again due to the location of this creek but with the addition of this grouted rip-rap we hope to minimize damage.

Also concerning Archie Watkins Rd, we have made plans to improve this. Our plans call for drainage improvements and chip/seal,

On both these projects, we will advertise on June 19 and take bids on July 7 and start construction by the second week of July and finish work by the end of August.

Please call concerning any questions you may have.

Thank you.

Sincerely;

David I. Jorgensen, P.E.